
October 12, 2004 
 
Dear Prayers, 
 
Thanks for praying for us this week.  Your prayer is important to us. 
 
Five folks from the Mar del Plata church and five from the Balcarce church were privileged to go 
to Córdoba, Argentina for Fundamentalismo Bautista XXI this past week. This 3 day conference 
was a blessing in every aspect. The trip was great, the preaching powerful, and the fellowship 
really edifying.  It was tremendous to see the growth that has taken place over the 21 years since 
that first conference when we were just a small handful.  
 
Pastors, missionaries and their families and workers came from Argentina, Uruguay, Paraguay 
and Chile.  The host pastor said that there were about 300 out of town visitors there. The 
conference took place in the city of Cordoba, in north central Argentina, and it took us about 14 1-
2 hours to drive. The Lord gave us a good, safe trip which was used of God for spiritual 
edification in treating spiritual matters and singing along the way, as well.  
 
A lot of preaching was packed in to the conference in 18 messages!  It is one of those rare 
occasions when we get to be on the receiving end of the preaching, and God really used this to 
stir my heart! I enjoyed preaching one of the eighteen messages. 
 
Pray for our Ladies Tea for Mothers Day on Saturday.  Lois and the ladies from our church are 
hosting it again this year and busily preparing for that. They are working on all kinds of 
decorations, I am working on putting together a fountain that we made and put in the entry way 
before. Lois will be going back to the first devotional that she gave as a teen and be talking, 
among other things, about growth. Pray for God´s leading and empowering for this special day. 
 
Continue to pray for an increase in our monthly support, please. 
 
"We are co-labouers together...with God 
Don and Lois Harris   


